JASON CROW

6TH DisTRICT, COLORADO

WAaASHINGTON OFFICE
1323 LoNnGWORTH HOB
WASHINGTON, DC 20515
(202) 225-7882

DisTrICT OFFICE
2170 S. PARKER ROAD, SuiTe 280
AURORA, CO 80231
{720) 748-7514

The Honorable Tom Cole

Chairman

House Committee on Appropriations
Washington, DC 20515

Congress of the United States

Fbouge of Repregentatives
Waghington, BE 20515

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:
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The Honorable Rosa DelLauro
Ranking Member

House Committee on Appropriations
Washington, DC 20515

I am requesting funding for the Renovation of Existing County Facilities for Public Health and
Workforce Development Project in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project
is Arapahoe County, located at located at 5334 S. Prince St., Littleton, CO 80120. The funding
would be used for to consolidate the operations of the Arapahoe/Douglas Works! Workforce

program and relocate the headquarters of the newly formed Arapahoe County Health

Department. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because consolidations will
create efficiencies that directly and positively impact Arapahoe County citizens. The Public
Health Department has determined that the Lima Campus is a more appropriate location than its
current leased location in the Tech Center since it would place their services on campus with
other County services that residents use and are familiar with.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes

authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(1), 5305(a)(2), 5305(a)(4), and/or 5305(a)(5).

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate
family.

Sincerely,

Jason Crow
Member of Congress
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